 


			ORC History


	Year 1964


March:


	Meeting of the board of directors( first meeting).


This was the initial meeting of the Incorporation of the Ozaukee Amateur Radio Club.


The meeting was called to order by the incorporate, Edwin J. Bach. The directors at this meeting were; Goldberg, Bach, Bretel and Ullrich.


	The following individuals nominated for corporate office; 


		President: Harvey Goldberg, K9EOY


		Vice President: Edwin J. Basch, WA9BMA


		Treasurer: Les Gerloch, W9UPM


		Activities Manager: Peter Ullrich WA9CPM





The board then adopted a draft of the by-laws as amended .


(there isn’t a copy of the by-laws that I am aware of) but the directors did amend them to make it the duty of the president that at the end of his term of office that he  provide a historical summery of his term to be incorporated into the annual minutes.


	Then the committee empowered Mr. Bach to call the first meeting . There being no further business before the board meeting was adjourned.





March Membership Meeting :


	The first new member was WA9GDA no name was given.


	At this meeting a motion was made to apply for a club license by WA9BMA and that the call sign to be W9ORC.


	It seams as though that refreshments were always provided by different individuals each month, instead of how we do it.





April 15, 1964:


The first net operators were, WA9CPE for 6 meters and W9VLL for 75 meters.


So far the club license has not been applied for due to the fact that articles of Incorporation had not been received as yet.


The first Treasures report was given, total amount of money was $30.90.





May 14,1994:


The club has finally obtained the corporate seal for the club.


Comment: Maybe some old timer could fill in the clubs open house and how the civil defense worked into all this.


News Letter ( Called Feed Back) the editor had to resign due to numerous circumstances. At that time the was Hal Giese W9RXJ The new editor was WA9DOT.


Field Day:


The way field day was handled was to assemble three teams one for Vhf, one for Hf and one for Hf ,CW. Each had its own captain and that person was responsible to fill all the time slots and to provide the necessary equipment to operate their assigned frequencies. All power was be a max. of 150 watts. Its not clear from the minutes but there was some concern as to who was to captain each event and there was a secret ballot to determine how it was to handled. Prior to this field day the president always choose the event captains, just my thought that there was some infighting going on , as it turned out the president prevailed and teams were selected as they were always done.





	June, 1964:


This was the official organizational meeting for the newly incorporated Ozaukee Radio Club ., and the location of the meeting took place at Port Washington High School. 


At this meeting there were 36 names read into the record as the official membership roster





The Secretary WA9DMX tendered his resignation as secretary and director, and to take his place was WA9IRK became the newly appointed Secretary-Director.





Field Day was discussed and finalized and this time it was recommended that a prize would be given to the person who could make the most contacts in any one hour, the price not to exceed five dollars in value. Also the club appropriated 20 dollars for subsistence, for this event.





	July, 1964:


Like all newly formed clubs this one is no different, they found that in order to print the monthly newsletter they now needed a duplicator or a mimeograph it seams prior to that they were using other means. So the club now has found its self in the printing business with meeting notices and a monthly newsletter.





The results of the Field-Day were discussed and the finial number of contacts were 821 of which the 6 meter was the only one to show an increase from previous years, all others the Hf phone and the Cw contacts were down. They did learn that their long wire gave the best results of any antenna system they had. W9RXJ did make a suggestion that heavy towers be left at home and that 15 foot lengths of 3 and 2 inch aluminum pipe be used in the future[ now we know where these long lengths of aluminum piping originated from].





Back in those days they ran two nets one on 6 meters and one on 75 meters and for each net they selected control operators for each week between meetings dates.





	August, 1964:


I don’t know if this was mentioned before but along with assigning persons to be net control operators their were also persons assigned to handle the refreshments at each meeting.





The club has now grown to 39 members taking in Gerald Orvis WA9KXX, John Thielen WA9KNY, Ray totzke W9KHH.





September, 1964:


Well the treasury is broke and in the red for $30.40 not bad for being just formed. The reason that the club was in this predicament was because they purchased a mimeograph to produce the monthly news letter. So much for that.


	S.E.T. What do these letters mean, They stand for “Simulated Emergency Test”. not much is said about this activity but all club members were urged to participate in this event. In addition the club would contact local officials to see how this could benefit them in an emergency. One case in point was the helping the police during Halloween buy patrolling and reporting any vandal’s activities in the city.


	The program for this meeting was presented by WA9CDA on the conversion of a standard  amp meter to read RF amperes which read between 0 and 5 RF amps. Maybe we should get the info. from him or someone on how to convert for our  appendix.





October 1964


Social events: Here is where we should place all these events into a appendix  called social activities or something like that. 


	The first Christmas Party was discussed and the location was to be at the Meyer Hotel with a family style dinner. The report was given by WA9IRK.


A letter was received during the past month regarding, a letter from Ozaukee County Sheriff Viol Eidenberger, commending the club for the fine job during the tornado emergency in the City of Port Washington. See letter dated September 21, 1964 In addition the City Of Port presented to the club a check in the amount of $50.00 for the clubs efforts. there was considerable discussion as to weather to except it or to return the check. A motion was made to return the money by W9RXJ and a secret ballot was called for, the motion failed by a 12 to 5 vote( something to keep in mind if this should ever happen again)





November 1964:


Christmas party was discussed and the results were; 1 The exchange of gifts between the men and their Lady friends and some door prizes as well. The cost per person was $3.25 an per couple a staggering $6.00.





New members a discussion brought about these ideas to bolster the membership;


Invite all Hams in Ozaukee County to attend the Christmas Party along with a copy of the news-letter “Feedback”





This must have been the first attempt to hold a Ham-fest because they wanted to copy their fest according to the one held in Racine recently. The location was discussed and the Belgium  Community site was the one most acceptable. The ham-fest committee was chosen they are; K9EOY,W9RYA, WA9CPN, WA9DMX, W9RXJ, WA9BMA, AND WA9IRK. If this is the first Ham-Fest then these Hams are worth mentioning.





A letter was received from the city of Port Washington’s Police Department , thanking the club for its efforts during the most recent Tornado. The was sent to Harvey Goldberg President of the club from Chief Vernon C. Laads. ( the letter is filed with the minutes for the month of November, 1964 should you want to put a copy into the history)














December 1964:


Again the Ham-fest was the topic of discussion and the following subcommittees were created;


 Publicity, WA9IRK, W9PYM, and WA9DOT. 


Program ads, WA9BMA, K9EOY, W9RXJ, W9PMY, and WA9KXX. 


Prize Committee; WA9DMX, W9OFM, and W9RYA. 


Club Booth committee of one W9VLL his job is to display home-brew equipment and Club members QSL cards. 


Activities and station on the air committee; cnsisted of the following WA9CPM, WA9AWO, WA9DOT, K9FWA, K9VNM, W9KSE, and W9KLO. There jobs was to man the radio on 6m and 75m along with conducting the bowling contest. The latter must have been interesting maybe we can get someone to fill in what the bowling contest was al about.


Female Coffee Committee is to handled by the XYL of ;K9MAU, W9RYA, W9VLL, K9EOY, and WA9DMX.


 Welcoming Committee; W9RXJ, WA9BMA, WA9CPE, W9PYM,and W9UPM.


The cost of a ticket was $3.50 not much different then today’s prise’s





Field Day. A comparison of this years activities with 1963 was reviewed and it was decided to work those areas that gave the results when using those contacts where a multiplier can be used. It looks as though those clubs that had the highest scores were those that worked CW and low power. In 1963 there was 776 contacts and the club ended up in 54 place out of 288 participating stations, in 1964 the club made 766 contacts ended up in 64 out of 287 stations participating. ( how many station now are involved) Any way the conclusion is that the A and B ratings seem to carry the winners.


